Minutes of Personnel Committee
held at 10 am Wednesday 8th, June 2022 at Caldicot Town Council

Present: Cllrs D Evans, A Easson, RJ Higginson, M Mitchell, F Rowberry 
Also in attendance, S King – Clerk, L Gillespie – Deputy Clerk

1 Election of Chair

Cllr D Evans was elected as chair

2 Apologies

Apologies received: Cllr M Stevens, Cllr R Wilsher 
3 Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest. 

4 Independent Remuneration Panel Wales Annual Report 2022/23 and consider scheme for Determination 49, attendance allowance payable for Town council planning and Resource meetings. 
a) To consider events where payments should be made:
Caldicot Town Council had agreed to introduce £30 attendance fee for members, in accordance with Determination 49 of the Independent Remuneration Panel Wales Annual Report 2022/23, attendance would be for Town Council and Planning & Resources meetings.

Personnel Committee recommended that attendance allowance of £30 would be paid to a member attending meetings, specified as Caldicot Town Council meeting and Planning & Resources meeting.
Personnel Committee recommended that payment would be made based on a minimum attendance time of 1.5hours at the meeting, or full duration of a shorter meeting.  Attendance would be recorded within the minutes of meetings. 
Any Councillor who did not wish to accept the payment, should specify in writing to the Proper Officer.
b) To consider frequency of payments and associated costs:

Personnel Committee were advised that charges would be incurred as a result of payments made through payroll bureau.  £10 set up charge per user and £5 transaction fee.  
Personnel Committee recommended that payments would be made bi-annually, associated payroll costs £20 per member.  
5 Town Council office
It was noted that the Town Council office was fully staffed.  Personnel Committee noted the importance of staff welfare and appropriate work stations. 
Personnel Committee recommended that the suitability of equipment within the Town Council office be reviewed by IT contractor and the building working group would continue meeting to discuss condition of the building. 

The meeting ended at 10.55 am.
